
McKinney Independent School District
#1 Duvall Street, McKinney, Texas 75069

To: Board of Trustees

From: Shawn Pratt, Superintendent

Subject: Caldwell Dual Language Academy, Finch Monolingual Program, and 
Attendance Boundary Adjustments including Webb 

Date: February 24, 2025

Impact Statement:

Caldwell and Finch Elementary have seen slight declines in enrollment, including 
emergent bilingual students. To better serve these communities, McKinney ISD 
proposes expanding Finch Elementary’s attendance boundary and consolidating the 
emergent bilingual program at Caldwell Elementary, renaming it Caldwell Dual 
Language Academy.

Under this plan, Caldwell will serve all emergent bilingual students, while Finch will 
serve all monolingual students within the expanded zone.

Additionally, adjusting Webb Elementary’s large attendance zone, which is experiencing 
growth to Finch Elementary.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that the Board approve the following actions:

● The creation of the Caldwell Dual Language Academy.
● Expanding the Finch attendance zone.
● Adjusting Webb’s attendance zone.

This strategic realignment will ensure balanced enrollment, improve resource allocation, 
and provide families with enhanced educational opportunities.

Resource Person(s):
Shawn Pratt, Melanie Raleeh, Dr. Dennis Womack, Zabdi Gonzalez

Respectfully submitted,

Shawn Pratt Dr. Dennis Womack
Superintendent Assistant Superintendent


